or meeting the needs of the boy crazy girl; folk dances and games for little children and growing girls; the conduct of parties and dances, Grand March, Paul Jones and Old Time Couple dances; organizing and using junior and adult councils, games and musical activities for too many women, not enough men or visa versa; recreation for industrial girls and women; recreation for families of defense workers; day or evening recreation for overworked home-makers; community recreation for service men, day or evening.

In securing Mrs. Anne Livingston to conduct the Institute, the Department of Physical Education brings you one of the outstanding leaders of the country in conducting leadership training courses for professional and volunteer leaders. For the past seven years she has trained hundreds of leaders in institute courses.

Among those groups who have already declared their intention of enrolling in the Recreation Training Institute are members of the Lawrence Recreation Council, Girl Scout representatives, Sunflower Ordnance recreation leaders, Recreational Therapists from the Memninger Sanitarium of Topeka, under the direction of Mr. K. Woolworth who says he has a staff of seven Recreational Therapists, each of whom specializes in some phase of the work. It is his intention to send two or three of them at a time to the meetings that will be most valuable to them. Mrs. Lillian Webster, the principal of Woodlawn School, and Mrs. Thelma Hayter, representing the recreational interests of the colored people of Lawrence, have evinced a desire to attend. Letters have been received from State Club Leaders at Manhattan, Salina, Leavenworth, xminOskaloosa and Topeka, seeking information as to the nature of the Institute.

Advance enrollment is advisable because on Monday evening a planning committee will meet to go over the list of registrants with the idea of working out programs to give these people who have enrolled the most beneficial course according to their needs.